Bristol Community College

Guidelines for the Use of Group Email Messages & Public Folders



This document serves as a guideline for the use and creation of email groups and public folders in Outlook.  

Broadcast Email Messages:
Email messages sent to the whole College community must follow the guidelines established in the Bristol Community College Policy for the Responsible Use of Information Technology.   The Policy (item 3.12) states “Broadcast email messages are permitted only if there is a universal need to share College-related information with the whole College community.”  For example, information about a College-sponsored event is appropriate to post using a broadcast email message.  Non-College or personal items should be posted in Outlook’s public folders (see below for further information).  To send a broadcast email message, choose @ Everybody (in bold typeface) in Outlook’s global address list.  Please be sure to include information about the event or announcement in the subject line of the message.

Email Groups:
Additional groups may be established and are also found in bold typeface in Outlook’s global address list.  Some examples of possible centrally maintained email groups include committee memberships, Faculty, or academic divisions.  

To establish a centrally maintained email group, please forward in writing the name of the group along with its membership to Information Technology Services (email group @IT Services).  Users who request the creation of a group are responsible for notifying ITS as membership in the group changes.  

Outlook Public Folders:

Outlook has an open-forum bulletin board system that allows users to post information that other users may read at their convenience.  Items posted in the public folders are “self-service.”  Users must go to a specific folder to read its contents; no items will be sent to a user’s email inbox.  Please note that unlawful, harassing, or otherwise inappropriate communication should not be posted in the public folders.  Due to space constraints, items posted in Outlook’s public folders will be purged one year from the item’s original posting date.

To create a new public folder, please forward in writing the name of the folder to ITS (email group @ IT Services).  In addition to public folders for online forms and policies, a general posting folder named BCC Forum has been created and as new folders are requested, they will be located as a subfolder of the folder BCC Forum.

Please direct any questions about this document to Jo-Ann Pelletier at ext. 2412.  A copy of this document can be found in the BCC Policies public folder in Outlook.
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